
 MINUTES of SENATE COMMITTEE ON UNIVERSITY PRIORITIES 



L. Campbell noted that the certificate is being superseded by a Minor in Creative Writing that 
was first offered in Fall 2020 and which offers many of the same courses previously required 
within the certificate. This provides existing certificate students an avenue to complete the 
credential. 
 
A committee member outlined that typically certificates serve a different population than a 
minor and asked what the rationale is behind suspending the certificate in creative writing? 
 
L. Campbell stated that the Department of English has made a strategic decision to build this 
minor program and no longer intends to offer the certificate.  
 
The Chair called for further comments and questions. Hearing none the motion was called. 

Abstentions: T. Brennand, A. Parmar 
Motion: Carried 

 
4. Termination of the Asia-Canada Extended Minor  
Lara Campbell          SCUP 21-15 
 



Motion: That SCUP approve and recommend to Senate the program name change from 
Linguistics of a First Nations Language Graduate Certificate to Indigenous Languages and 
Linguistics Graduate Certificate in the Department of Linguistics within the Faculty of 
Arts and Social Sciences effective Spring 2022. 

Moved: J. Derksen 
        Seconded: A. Parmar 
 

The Chair asked the guests if they would like to provide any remarks. 
 
M. Ignace offered thanks for inviting them to attend SCUP and noted that this program name 
change is part of a wider project reflecting the change from First Nations to Indigenous in 
program titles. 

 
The Chair called for further comments and questions. Hearing none the motion was called. 
          Motion: Carried 
 



A committee member noted this program closely conforms to the existing Master of Arts in 
Linguistics and questioned why the department has chosen to create this new degree rather 
than offering Indigenous Languages as a stream under the existing program. 
M. Ignace responded that both options were considered, however in order to highlight the 
importance of Indigenous languages and linguistics the decision was made to launch this new 
program. 
 
It was noted by a committee member that the FPP references the need for program 
administration and the creation of a Grad Committee and asked whether this has been done 
and what the membership of said committee will be? 
 
M. Ignace responded that Indigenous Studies does not have its own graduate committee 
therefore a new committee will be created with members from both Linguistics and Indigenous 
Studies. P. Pappas noted that Grad studies has provided some administrative support due to 
staffing shortages.  
 
A committee member noted that the program will be operating a loss and asked whether there 
are contingency plans in place if funding from FASS is not available. M. Ignace’s option would be 
to run the program less frequently, rather than one cohort intake per year. P. Pappas noted 
there is a commitment from the Dean to fund any deficiencies.  
 
A committee member recommended adding a memo from the Dean stating that FASS is 
committing resources to secure the program. L. Campbell confirmed that the Dean’s Office has 
wide spread support for this program, including securing the budget. 
 
The Chair called for further comments and questions. Hearing none the motion was called. 
          Motion: Carried 
 
7. Notice of Intent for a Minor in Public Policy  
Guest: Anil Hira         SCUP 21-18 
 
The Chair introduced the item and asked for a committee member to move the motion. 
 

Motion: That SCUP approve the notice of intent for a Minor in Public Policy (PPM) in the 
School of Public Policy within the Faculty of Arts and Social Sciences. 

Moved: S. Spector  
        Seconded: A. Parmar 

 
The Chair noted she would be leaving the meeting momentarily and thanked J. Derksen for 
stepping into Chair the remain der of the meeting.  
 
The Chair asked the guests if they would like to provide any remarks. 
 



A. Hira noted it is a straightforward program that is interdisciplinary in nature. The minor 
provides an opportunity for students to learn about applied public policy with an emphasis on 
experiential learning. 
 
Another committee member asked whether there were hidden prerequisites for any of the 
courses that would create accessibility barriers for students and whether minor students would 
have enrollment priority within the prerequisite courses. A. Hira noted that they have 
negotiated with other departments to ensure students only require one prerequisite for any 
PPM course; those additional prerequisites would be waived; and those seats would be 
available for PPM students.  
 
It was noted by a committee member that it will take much work to address this potential 
problem and will require strong communications and advising to ensure students select correct 
courses and receive required waivers. A. Hira agreed that advising will be needed to help 
students navigate the minor. 
 
A committee member noted that ensuring financial sustainability is essential and that the 
strength of the public policy graduate program is a good indicator this is achievable.  
 
The Chair called for further comments and questions. Hearing none the motion was called. 
          Motion: Carried 
 
8. Annual SCUP Report April 1, 2020 ʹ March 31, 2021 (For Information) 
J. Derksen         SCUP 21-19 
 
The Chair introduced the item, noting that the report reflects the amount and quality of the 
work done by SCUP in the past year.  
 
It was noted that, from a Graduate Studies perspective there was a large number of new 
programs introduced, many more than the committee has seen in a long period of time.  
 
The Chair called for questions and comments. Hearing none the Chair thanked SCUP committee 
members for their work. The item will be forwarded to Senate for information. 
 
The Chair called for a motion to adjourn.     

Moved: J. Derksen 
        Seconded: S. Spector 
        Carried. 

Adjourned at 3:14pm. 
 
 

 


